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                                          Richmond Kiwanis Club        
                                        Richmond, Missouri  

                                                        "Serving the Children of the World"


  http://richmondkiwanismo.weebly.com

 March 8, 2016 Newsletter
Regular Noon Meeting
Ron Brohammer, President called the meeting to order at 12:15 PM at the Shirkey Golf Club.
The Song: Troy Pyle
The Pledge: Bob Bond                                                                  The Invocation:  Bruce Taylor
Members greeted each other.  Ron told jokes. There were no guests today: 
Mac Proffitt did the Sergeant at Arms report:                                   Several dollars were put in for missed meetings and pictures in the paper. 
Old Business: 
Key Club meets the 2nd and 4th Wednesday at 7:10 AM.
The Chamber of Commerce Business Expo will be held at the Middle School on Saturday, March 12, 2016. It will start at 9:00 AM and last until 1:00 PM.  It is a chance for local businesses and organizations to share information about their group.   Sara Seidel, Lori Baskins, and Rochelle McCaulley will help Ron Brohammer with the running of the booth
Kansas City Royals Tickets Raffle: We are raffling off 4 tickets to a Royals Game on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, or Thursday in April or May 2016.  Cost for a ticket is $1.00 or 6 tickets for $5.00.  We will pick the winner on March 15, 2016 at our meeting.
Jim Rippy is in charge of the Star Award.  The person has been selected and the award will be presented March 15, 2016.  The award is here and ready to be presented.
Program Chairmen-Chairwomen needed: There is a need for program chairpersons.  March: Ron Brohammer; April: Bruce Taylor; May: Earl Sheehy; June: Sara Seidel; July: __________; August: Linda Emley 

New Business: 

Trivia Night: Moved to the fall.
Golf Tournament: Brian Bush; No date yet.

John Richardson resigned his position as club treasurer for health reasons.  Jim Rippy nominated Mac Proffitt to take his place.  Bruce Taylor seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  Mac will serve as our new treasurer.
FG Weary moved that Jerry McCarter serve as Sgt at Arms.  It was seconded and passed.  Jerry will serve as our Sgt at Arms.
Ron Brohammer talked a little bit about Cuba.  The main language spoken is Spanish, but most people speak English.  The main religion is Catholicism, but there was also Caribbean voodoo being practiced. There was little police presence.  If you want to go to college, there are tests to take to get in.  There are three choices for a career path, and you can change your mind one time.


The tour guide was professional, but if you push them too hard about some topics, they will stop talking. Some of the buildings are crumbling.  Transportation is older there.  Many cars are 1952-1956 American cars.  There are no dealers.  They are starting to get diesel engines.  Taxis drive a route.  


The salaries are tied to the American dollar. The universal currency is the Peso.  There is not much of a real-estate market.  Earnest Hemingway had an estate there.  He was the father of the daiquiri.  

Havana was beautiful.  The people were friendly and seemed to love Americans.  The airlines are trying to get 20 flights a day into Cuba.  There is no computer system there, and no American credit cards are taken there.  He didn’t see any beggars.  There was some level of food and clothing.


They don’t want the US mucking around in their government.  There is a flood of too many people coming to visit at once.  They are not prepared for it.  As time goes on, it will change and more visitors will be welcome.  The resort area was nice.
Drawing for the 50/50: Charlie Washburn
Adjournment: 1:00 PM        
 Sara Seidel, Acting Secretary                                                    Typed by Barb Dooley, Secretary
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